
WINCHESTER CITY COUNCIL 
 

TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE – SHORE LANE, BANK STREET AND 
FREE STREET, BISHOPS WALTHAM. 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Winchester City Council as agents for Hampshire 
County Council has made an Order to enable Portsmouth Water Limited to carry out 
water main improvement works as follows:- 
 

ROADS TO BE CLOSED(IN SEQUENCE):
Phase 1: Bank Street,  junction Free Street & Hoe Lane to a point 50metres west of 
its junction with Shore Lane. 
Start: 29th Jan. 2009 – Duration approximately 1 week
 

Phase 2: Free Street  junction Bank Street to junction Corhampton Road.                                              
Start: 9th Feb. 2009 – Duration approximately 7 weeks
 

Phase 3:Shore Lane  junction Winchester Road to junction Cricklemede. 
Start: 30th Mar. 2009 – Duration approximately 4 weeks
 

Phase 4: Shore Lane  junction Cricklemede to junction with Bank Street.  
Start: 27th Apr 2009 – Duration approximately 5 weeks 
 

ALTERNATIVE ROUTES:  
Phase 1 & 2. From the northern point of closure south west via Lower Lane & 
Corhampton Road, south east via Winchester Road, north via Shore lane, north east via 
Cricklemede, west via Hoe Road to the southern point of the closure and vice versa. 
Phase 3 & 4. From the northern point of the closure(north via Shore Lane), east via 
Bank Street, north via Free Street, Southwest via Lower lane & Corhampton Road, 
south west via Winchester Road to the southern point of the closure and vice versa. 
Access to Bishops Waltham Village via Lower Lane to Bank Street and Basingwell 
Street to The Square & High Street will not be affected however access from Hoe Road 
via Bank Street will be closed only for the duration of  Phase 1. above.   
  
PERIOD OF CLOSURE: From and including the 29th January 2009 for a period of 
six months or until completion of the works whichever is sooner.  (Notwithstanding 
the above it is expected that the closure will be required as detailed above.) 
Reasonable facilities will be provided to allow access to adjacent premises while the 
work is being carried out. 
 

If you have any queries regarding the above works please contact Mr Paul Treagust, 
Portsmouth Water Limited on 02392499888 OR for queries regarding the legal order 
please contact the Traffic & Transport section at Winchester City Council on 01962 
848255. 
 

Dated this 29th day of  January 2009 
 

Winchester City Council       H Bone 
City Offices, Colebrook Street.     Head of Legal Services 
Winchester, SO23 9LJ 
 
 


